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IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 1 (subject to change) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ONLINE BANKING -   Account Name -Toorloo Arm Primary School Council 

BSB 063 832  Acc No 1002 2188   Please include details - Surname and description eg. Fees, uniform, camp etc. 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
We would just like to clarify that students are eligible for a support package if their families have been impacted by: 
 

¶ Loss of their family home ($1200 package) or 

¶ Loss of income through volunteering to fight bushfires ($500 package) or 

¶ Loss of livelihood / income caused by bushfires ($500 package).  

Please if you have experienced, please complete the attached form and return it to school.   

In addition, all students in East Gippsland will be entitled to a payment of $375 for Camps, Sports and Excursions 
Bushfire Assistance, payable directly to their school. You do not need to apply for this funding. It will be paid 
directly to your school based on the February census.  

Parent/Teacher Conversations 
Teachers are looking forward to catching up with parents and careers at next weekôs parent/teacher conversations. 
By attending these sessions, you send a clear message to your child that you value what they are doing in school 
which increases their motivation and develops a connectedness between home and school that is important for every 
childôs success.  Confirmation slips of times are attached to this newsletter, please let the office know if you are 
unable to attend and your childôs teacher will get in touch to arrange another mutually convenient time.   Please not 
Mrs McDonnell is only available Wednesday and Thursday and Miss Haldane will be available Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday,   
 
School Council Nominations  
School council is a terrific way to participate in your childôs education and play an important role in the governance 
of our school.  Our school council meets on the third Wednesday of the month, 7.00pm-8.30pm.  

 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 5 
Feb 

24 
 

25 26 
Divisional Swim 
Carnival Bôdale 
No Preps at School 

27 28 
Lovely Lunches 
commence 

Week 6 
March 

2 
School Council 
Nominations 
Close  
Parent/Teacher  
 

3 
 
 
 
Conversations 

4 
No Preps at School 
 
 
Parent/Teacher  
 

5 
 
 
 
Conversations 

6 
Parents & Friends 
meeting after 
assembly 
 

Week 7 
March 

9 
Labour Day 
Holiday 
 

10 
 

11 12 
Regional Swim 
Sale  

13 
 

Week8 
March 
 

16 
 

17 18 
 

19 20 

Week 9 
March 

23 
 

24 25 26 
 

27 
Last day of term 1  
2.15pm dismissal  

 
 

     
 
 

Term 2 
Week 1 
April 

13 
Easter Monday 

14 Term 2 begins 
students 
commence 

15 16 17 

    February 25th, 2020 
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Parents are welcome to self-nominate, the nomination forms are available at the office.   We have 8 parent vacancies, 
so the time is right to join the group.  Please speak to Kerry if you need more information. 
 
Parents and Friends of Toorloo Arm Primary School 
P & F had a productive first meeting and are pleased to announce that Lovely Lunches will be up and running again 
this year, starting on Friday.  
 
Lunch orders are to be written on a brown paper bag and handed into the office on Thursday morning with the 
money enclosed.   Many hands make light work, so if you would like to get involved please get in touch. We are in 
need of some helpers for this to continue. 
 
Easter Raffle! 
We will be holding our annual Easter Raffle again this year.   
We ask families to send in a donation to put towards our raffle.   
There are multiple prizes and the raffle tickets will be sent home in the  
next couple of weeks.  
 
Semester 1 Junior School Councillors  
Congratulations to these students who have been selected by their peers as Junior School Council Reps for this 
semester.  They represent the voice of the students and conduct social service activities throughout the semester.  
They need to report to classmates decisions made at their meeting and take ideas of their classmates to the meetings.  
We look forward to their contribution to our school.   
 

 
 
Good luck to our swimmers tomorrow and to our golfers on Friday! 
Kindest regards  
Kerry Hughes  
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Students of the week 

PREP NEWS  
Congratulations to our award winners. Declan Bills for being an all-round joy to have in the class and Ivy 
OôDonnell for her great attitude towards her work. 
 
Reading Circles have started every morning (Except Tuesday) so please feel free to come in and help between 
9:00 ï 9:30. It is a great opportunity to listen to a range of different kids in the class and get involved with some 
activities.  
 
Prep testing is still on so please remember that students have Wednesdays off unless it is your allocated time.  
 

Wednesday 26th Feb              9:00am Edison 

 10:30am Bodhi 

 12:00pm Daniel 

 2:00pm Jake 

 
New Timetable  
Since the senior swimming has finished we have received our new timetable. P.E is now on Monday and Tuesday 
morning and Art is on Wednesday and Thursday. Please come dressed in the appropriate gear.  
 
This week we are looking at: 
Reading 

¶ We are looking at the title, settings, characters and events to help us make connections to the text. This is 
part of G.K.R strategies.  

¶ Identifying initial sounds. Using this strategy will help the students with reading and writing. 

¶ Looking at Sammy Snake, letter and sound of óSsô as well as Furry Fox, letter and sound óFfô 
 
Writing 

¶ Words and spacing ï Students look at what a word is and practice placing a space between words. This 
allows them to identify individual words as well as helps with one to one correspondence.  

¶ Phonics (sounds) in words ï identifying a word with the use of a picture and pulling out all the phonemes 
they hear in that word then matching each phoneme to the corresponding letter.  
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Maths:  
Patters ï exploring what a pattern is and identifying what they can look like. Trying to find the repeating part of a 
pattern.  
  
Integrated Studies:  
Shaping Identity ï Looking at what we want to be and how everyone has a different wish. Looking at making goals 
that will help us in the class as well as outside of school.  
Social Sam: Asking to join in ï Students will explore how they can approach each other to join in a game or 
activity.  

 
GRADE 1/2 M NEWS 
This week we will be learning to independently read our class text this term. We will look closely at the words that 
the author used and learning what they mean and how to decode them. We had a go at our very first challenging 
task in maths this week. It was quite a challenge for most of us but the students made me very proud by jumping in 
and having a go. We will be doing lots more of these tasks and practising taking control of our own learning. 
      
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to our student of the week award winners, Gracie and Haylee. Both students demonstrated such 
wonderful initiative and attitude towards their learning during our challenging task in maths last week. They both 
approached the task in different ways and had a go. Even when Gracie realised that her first attempt wasnôt going 
to work, she didnôt lose hope and managed to think of a different way to approach the task and solve the problem. 
Keep up the great work girls. 
The Collectors are coming to visit us today, we canôt wait to see what they have to show us. We are also very lucky 
to have a speech therapist coming to work with us on Thursdayôs. Rachel is helping both Mrs Mac and Mrs Ollie 
learn a new way to teach our students phonics, how exciting J 
Have a great week everybody, 
1/2M  
Mrs Mac  
 

GRADE 1/2 O NEWS 
Awards: Storm Stoddart for her commendable attitude to her learning - seeking challenge and working beyond the 
task to advance her own understanding and knowledge: Marshal Jessep for his generous acknowledgment of the 
contribution of other students to our learning environment. 
Congratulations also to Emily Jackson and Marshal Jessep on their election as our Junior School Council 
representatives.  They had their first meeting last Thursday and impressively called for a class meeting the same 
day to gather ideas for fundraising this term. 
It was lovely to have Alicia, Claire and Melinda come in and hear students read last week.  Having an adult to read 
to helps students to use the quiet reading time purposefully and they are able to respond to the feedback and 
assistance given to them as they develop their reading skills.  Our specialist timetable now means we begin with 
quiet reading every Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday mornings.  If you can join us and hear children 
reading that would be of enormous value to our students. 
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This week, Rachel, a Speech Pathologist, begins working with the 1/2 team on Thursday mornings as we develop a 
model for supporting students to master digraphs in spelling - 2 letters that together make 1 sound, eg. /ea/, /oa/, 
/th/.  Making the choice between various spelling possibilities is often tricky and we are keen to find a strong way to 
assist students in this aspect of their spelling and, by extension, their written communication.   
This week in Literacy we begin to really focus on reading and interpreting the text in our mentor picture story book, 
Big Rain Coming.  We play with words from our guided reading texts, changing the onset to make some word 
trains, eg. pot, hot, not, spot, knot, etc.  We continue to explore syllables, the rhythm behind our spoken words.  We 
write a recount of an imaginary weekend - a dream weekend - which should be interesting reading if our drawings 
last week are any indication! 
In Maths we begin a sequence of tasks that focuses on building knowledge of the predictable way numbers 
combine to make other numbers. We will start with the 'friends of ten' and extend to numbers beyond ten. 
Hoping your week is a good one, Deb 
 

GRADE 3/4 M NEWS 
My first award this week was a carry-over from last week and went to Archer Niven who allowed me to share his 
mistakes in reading so that others could learn. This is not easy to do but helps us all become better readers. My 
second award went to Ivy Schubert for overcoming her maths struggle and completing her challenging tasks. My 
third award went to Acacia Tunnage for displaying the value óCare and support othersô by helping others in the 
classroom. 
My big focus for the children this week is reading fluency. Reading fluency is not about reading fast. Reading 
fluency is about reading word accurately and with meaning. It is about understanding what we are reading and 
being able to read as if we are the character talking. It is also about reading because we want to. During 
independent reading this week, students will be reading picture books and practising reading these books 
accurately and with expression to a partner. Research indicates that children become more fluent by reading lots or 
having heard high volumes of reading. Fluency is also supported by reading texts with high accuracy. As a child 
who struggled to enjoy reading, I want all the children in my class to enjoy reading. I honestly believe this can be 
achieved by reading more books and reading books that the children find easy and enjoyable to read. Please 
support your children at home by listening to them read the books that they choose or want to read. 
Just a reminder that head-lice has been detected in our classroom. This is not unusual in school. If you do find that 
your child has evidence of head-lice, please remember that the best results are obtained by treating your child 
weekly for three weeks. Ways to prevent head-lice include tying long hair up and/or spraying with hairspray.  
Parent-teacher conversations are scheduled for next week. If this does not suit you, please either let me know or 
contact the office. I am happy to make alternative arrangements to fit in with you.  
Mrs Larissa Murray J 

 
GRADE 3/4 C NEWS 
Hello and welcome to week 5. My first award this week went to Kiara Gritt, for her constant display of our school 
value ócare about and support othersô, Kiara constantly goes above and beyond to help others inside and outside 
the classroom, assisting them when they or hurt and helping others to be the best they can be. Well done Kiara! My 
second award this week went to Layne Kennedy for the way she put 110% effort into everything we did last week, 
especially her mindfulness which we began last week. Well done Layne! 
 
This week, we are finishing up our work on place value in maths. Students have been working on a range of 
challenging tasks that extend their thinking of place value in the hundred charts, as well as key words such as 
greater than and less than. We have also been looking at words such as expanded notation and number sentence 
to deepen our understanding of mathematical words. This week we are moving onto working with number patterns 
through a series of challenging tasks.  
 
In literacy, we continue to begin each morning with independent reading. I encourage any parents and 
grandparents to join us to listen to students read in the mornings. We are continuing to look more closely at 
Fantastic Mr Fox and the way that Roald Dahl has written his text in order to develop the main characters. Book 
covers continue to come home each night, please ensure that students are reading throughout the week as much 
as possible.  
 
Thanks, have a great week! 
Eliza Cunningham  

 
GRADE 4/5 H NEWS 
Miss Haldane will return next week. 
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GRADE 5/6 D NEWS 
As swimming is now finished, I would like to congratulate the students on their responsible and mature approach to 
these sessions. There is a lot of changes to the days and this can be unsettling, however the grade worked really 
well with these. Congratulations to the girls relay team and Noah for going through to the next level, and I wish 
them every success Wednesday. 
This week we have established Reading Workshop sessions, learning the expectations and requirements of this 
time. Students have further consolidated their ability to make connections with events in a text and are improving in 
thinking and responding to this connection. We have focused on making deeper connections that involve emotions 
and feelings. 
In writing, we have investigated what a successful narrative would include and are well on our way creating some 
amazing, exciting pieces. Mini-lessons this week will focus on how to build up the suspense in a story and hook the 
reader in from the very start.  
Word study homework will begin this week, as well as continuing with reading nightly. The students will have a 
homework book with a variety of spelling tasks included to practise their word study words in. This homework book 
only needs to be returned to school by the second Friday; giving students 2 weeks to complete one or two spelling 
tasks. Each task will only take about 10 minutes. Practising at home supports your childôs learning of the meaning 
and construction of new words and helps build their vocabulary. 
My students of the week are Makayla Grabham and Myles Carstairs. Makayla has impressed me with her 
dedication to improving herself with word study, by, without being asked to, she has carefully taken notes in her 
book on how words are constructed to refer to later. This mature approach to her studies is commendable. Myles 
has shown such encouragement and support to his classmates as they were solving a place value game. He didnôt 
tell them any answers and acknowledged them in such a positive manner when they worked out the answer. Thank 
you Myles.  
Glenys Downe 

 
GRADE 5/6 M NEWS 
Students of the week.  
Xanthe Daniel received an award for her work in reading. She uses visualization and readily makes connections to 
the text to support her comprehension of the book. She uses a range of strategies to understand the meaning of 
new vocabulary. Keep up the great work Xanthe. 
Jordan Umback received his award for going outside his comfort zone and asking questions to support his learning. 
Well done Jordy. 
 
This week in maths we will continue to consolidate place value concepts. We are beginning a unit on addition and 
subtraction and the students will solve a range of challenging tasks focusing on using addition strategies.  This 
week in writing, we will examine the structure of narrative writing. The students will use the structure to plan and 
begin to write their own narrative stories.  
We are really enjoying the studentôs homework presentations, ñSix Things I canôt live without.ò I have been 
delighted with the thought and effort the students have put into the task. We are learning so much about each other 
and I am constantly surprised and delighted by the studentôs choice of items and the lovely stories they share.  
Good luck to the swimmers going to Bairnsdale tomorrow.  
Have a great week. 
Ali Mackie 
 

ART NEWS  

Students are really getting into the swing of things just a couple of weeks into the school year. Here are  

just some great examples of creative learning.     
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Clare Myers.                 String art by Marissa Warfe. 

 

     
Collage by Cassie Roberts.                                                 óRaptor Collageô by Brock Stewart. 

 

 
Year three and four students combining shape, pattern texture and colour and collage. 
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Artwork by Emalyn Auckram.                                Cooper Kennedy. 
 
Jobi Laybourne. 

 
SPORT AND PE NEWS 
Student of the week: Hard to pick this week as there were so many students who have really stepped up a notch, 
but the awards this week go to  Chelsea Smart, Kye Holley and Lochie Shankland who swam their hearts out at 
the District Swimming Carnival in Orbost. This was the first time these students have competed against other 
schools, and despite their nerves, really challenged themselves and were so proud to represent TAPS. Well done, 
you did it! Hurley Niven also got one for last weekôs effort at the TAPS Swimming Sports in the 25m backstroke. 
There was also an award for Thomas Stoddart for his progression in his technique and application of coaching 
feedback from the instructor Mandy at the Aquadome. Sheôs never seen a kick like it in all her years of teaching 
swimming. Great job Thomas J 
 
With the Gr 3-6 swimming program finishing up, we have just started our first full week of normal PE classes for the 
whole school. Each class will have two 45 minute sessions each week, please see your classroom teacher for their 
regular days, but keep in mind we do switch the timetable around a little bit to accommodate School Sport Days. 
Such as tomorrow with the Division Swimming Carnival! 
 
Prep to Grade 2 classes are working on moving safely and really challenging themselves when manipulating 
hoops. It has been fantastic to see everyone have a go, keep trying, watch others and asking for help from their 
classmates if they are stuck. Fantastic strategies for getting out of the learning pit! 
 
Interschool Swimming Carnivals 
The District Swimming Carnival was held last Wednesday in Orbost. First of all, thanks to all who supported the 
kids on such a cold, wet and windy February day. It was actually the worst weather I have ever had at a swimming 
carnival, we couldnôt believe it was on but we got the job done and did not complain about it J I was really proud, 
everyone was so supportive of each other and had such a positive mindset in tough conditions. Thatôs the TAPS 
way. 
 
A special thanks again to Vicky and Mr Stubbs who shivered out in the open as place judges. Couldnôt do it without 
such great help, really appreciate it. Congratulations to all of the swimmers who represented TAPS, it was amazing 
to see everyone really do their personal best, swimming 50 metres on a cold day with a smile ïmost of the time - 
on their face! 
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Some of the highlights included individual performances from Alexis Smart (3rd in freestyle, 2nd backstroke and 
breaststroke); Makennah Brindley (3rd in backstroke, 3rd in breaststroke and 2nd  in butterfly); Makayla Grabham 
(2nd breaststroke); and Noah Romeril (3rd in backstroke, 2nd breaststroke, 3rd in butterfly). These students will 
represent TAPS at the Division Carnival in Bairnsdale tomorrow.  
 
The 12 year old girls relay team (Alexis Smart, Makennah Brindley, Grace Felton and Amelia Draper) will also 
compete in the Division carnival after coming 1st in their relay and the Open girls medley (Alexis Smart, 
Makennah Brindley, Marissa Warfe and Makayla Grabham) also won that exciting relay. 
 
There were outstanding performances from all of our relay teams: 
 
12 year old boys 4th Doug Ashby, Charlie Moss, Josh Cheesley and Brody Buck McKimmie 
11 year old boys 3rd  Noah Romeril, Blake Smits, Tytrell Munro and Zane Holley 
10 year old boys 4th Chace Naylor, Kye Holley, Jackson Cheesley and Lochie Shankland 
Boys medley relay 4th  Blake Smits, Douglas Ashby, Josh Cheesley and Noah Romeril 
11 year old girls 3rd Alissah Edwards, Makayla Grabham, Lailani Bransden, Maddy Davidson 
 
This is a great reflection on the success of our swimming program, and the depth of our swimmers, thanks to the 
terrific instructors at the Aquadome. Good luck to all competitors in Bairnsdale.  
 
Division Golf Tournament 
We wish Chace and Mitchell Naylor well when they represent the school at the Division Golf Tournament in Lakes 
Entrance this Friday. Good luck and have fun for us! 
 
BARB PLANT (PE/SPORT COORDINATOR) 
 
Important Sport dates for Term 1 2020 
Wed 26th Feb Division Carnival Bairnsdale (back up Mon 3rd Mar) 
Fri 28th Feb Division Golf Lakes Entrance 
Thurs 12th Mar Regional Swimming Warragul 
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Lakes Entrance Junior Football will be starting training for season 2020 on Wednesday 11th March. 
Training times will be as follows: 
¦млΩǎ пΦол  - Coach James Gibbs 
¦мнΩǎ рΦлл  - Coach Andrew Stevens  
¦мпΩǎ рΦлл  - Coach Glen Bills   
EGJFL DATES OF BIRTH FOR AGE GROUPS 2020  
 

AGE GROUP START DATE END DATE 

UNDER 10 01/01/2010 31/12/2011 

UNDER 12 01/01/2008 31/12/2009 

UNDER 14 01/01/2006 31/12/2007 

 
THERE IS A BOTTOM AGE LIMIT OF 8 YEARS OF AGE. THAT IS, A PLAYER MUST TURN 8 IN 2020 IN ORDER TO PLAY UNDER 
млϥ{Σ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ƛŦ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƘƛƎƘ ƛƴ ǳƴŘŜǊ млΩǎ ŀƎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿŜ Ƴŀȅ ƻƴƭȅ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ŀƎŜ ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘΦ  
We encourage all kids aged 8 and under to continue with Auskick program. 
FEMALES MAY PLAY IN UNDER AGE FOOTBALL UP UNTIL THE AGE OF 14  
 
At present we will be only looking at fielding one side of each age group so if you have any concerns Junior President, Mick 
Van Oosterom will be in attendance at training to ask any questions you may have regarding the season or please feel free to 
contact him on 0427507078 
 
Registrations will be opening Friday 21St February. All registrations & payments are online.Go to 
www.lakesentrancefnc.sportingpulse.net/ /ƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ άŎƭƛŎƪ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ƻǊ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎέ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΦ 
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